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The Regional Executive Director 
DENRIV-B MIMAROPA Region 
1515 L&S Bldg., Roxas Blvd. 
Ermita, Manila 1000

The Provincial Environment and 
Natural Resources Officer

SUBJECT LETTER COMPLAINT DATED SEPTEMBER 9, 2022
RECEIVED FROM THE PUNONG BARANGAY OF BGY. 
CANDAWAGA, RIZAL, PALAWAN

Respectfully forwarding the copy of the letter complaint dated September 9, 2022 
received by our Office on September 16, 2022 from Punong Barangay Fatima Montano of 
Barangay Cadawaga Rizal, Palawan and the Comprehensive Investigation Report on the said 
incident.

In the said letter complaint, the Punong Barangay alleges that five of our employees in 
DENR CENRO Quezon (Rizal Station) - one of whom was identified to be Rafael “Boy” Dela 
Cruz, a contract of service (COS) as Forest Protection Officer- were asking for travel allowance 
in the amount of Two Thousand Two Hundred Pesos (Php 2,200.00) per person after 
conducting a requested survey in the barangay market area. The said employees allegedly 
received the total amount of Php 11,000.00 from the barangay treasurer and further requested 
for a Certificate of Appearance, which made the barangay officials doubt on why they must 
pay the “per diems” of the said DENR employees in exchange for the requested survey. Hence, 
the Punong Barangay is inquiring whether the acts of the DENR employees were in accordance 
with the DENR rules and regulations and is likewise asking for appropriate action on the said 
matter.

On September 29, 2022, the undersigned created a fact-finding team to conduct an in- 
depth investigation and to determine the identities of the four remaining DENR employees 
involved in the said incident.

Accordingly, the five employees referred to by the Punong Barangay of Bgy. 
Candawaga, Rizal were verified to be the following;

1. Michael V. Joven - Permanent
2. Juvy A. Tabaque - Permanent
3. Mark Jay S. Anado - Contractual (No longer connected in CENRO Quezon)
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